# St. Paul's NEWS



Thursday, January 24, 2019



Me

# Upcoming Events.

**January 29**K4 Betty Brinn Field Trip

# January 31

A & B Teams @ Home vs. Risen Savior – 4:30–7:00 pm

#### February 1

A & B Teams @ Home vs. Christ/St. Peter -4:30-7:00 pm

#### February 7

Mid-Quarter Reports Sent Home

# February 11

K4-K5 Roundup - 6:00-7:30 pm

#### February 14

Parent-Teacher Consultations 4:00-8:00 pm

#### February 15

No School Parent-Teacher Consultations 8:00-11:45 am

# **School Board Members**

Bill Brockman
Jason Henn
Joel Lechner
Mark Leverence
Ruben Villa

#### Office Contacts:

Heidi Dauer, Secretary hdauer@stpaulscudahy.com

Donald Kolander, Principal dkolander@stpaulscudahy.com

You can find the School Newsletter on our website: www.stpaulscudahy.com/school



Our next hot lunch will be on Wednesday, January 30, and we will have Salisbury Steak.

If you did not order hot lunch for your child, please remember to send a lunch.

Additional volunteers are needed to help with hot lunch. If you are interested and available on any Wednesdays from 10 am-1 pm, please let us know!

## School Cleaning

School cleaning is scheduled every weekend. A cleaning list is located on the wall by the fire extinguisher at the bottom of the South Stairwell. Cleaning supplies will be in the janitor's closet for you to use. School will be open on Saturday from 8:00am-1:00pm and Sunday from 10:30am-3:00pm. Please contact the school if you need to clean at a different time.



#### Families scheduled to help clean on January 26-27, 2019.

1-2 Grade Classroom: Sarah Retherford

3-4 Grade Classroom: Christine Hanna

5-6 Grade Classroom: Heidi & Mike Rapant

7-8 Grade Classroom: Amy Winkler

Library & Computer Lab: Not on the schedule

#### Lakeshore Tournament

### Congratulations to our A-Team girls for winning the Consolation Championship!

And...a BIG THANK YOU to the volunteers and those who donated food items for helping to make our tournament a success!

### National Geography Bee

Congratulations to the following students that qualified for the school finals of the National Geography Bee that was held today: 8<sup>th</sup> Grade – Henry Brockman, Cole Brown, Kyle Leverence, Hannah Trotter; 7<sup>th</sup> Grade – Skylar Karr, Wesley Rapant; 6<sup>th</sup> Grade – Clara Dauer, Brooklyn Dressler, Isabella Schreiber; 5<sup>th</sup> Grade – Christina Retherford. Results will be shared in next week's note.

### K4-K5 Round-Up

Our annual K4-K5 Roundup will be held on Monday, February 11. We invite families who will have children in those grades for the 2018–2019 school year to attend. The evening will run from 6:00-7:30 PM.

## School Musical



Wanted: 5–8<sup>th</sup> Graders to try out for our amazing school musical called "Summer Camp!" It's about the wackiest summer camp experience you could ever wish for! Tryouts are in February. Stay tuned for more information about the play in the next Thursday Note!

### Call News

Mr. Kolander has received a call to serve as principal of Emanuel Lutheran School in New London, WI. Emanuel is a school of about 200 students. Please keep Mr. Kolander in your prayers as he deliberates where he can best serve in the years ahead.



# First Semester Mission Project

We have raised a total of \$649.82 for our first semester mission project, Truth in Love Ministries. Our second semester offering will go to support the project designated by the Our Hands for His Service (OHFHS) activity that we and other WELS schools participate in with WLHS.

#### **SCRIP**

SCRIP is an easy way to raise money for your school and yourself – 50% of the profit goes to school and 50% goes toward your child's tuition for next year. Orders can be dropped off in the school office on Fridays, and you may pick up your order on the following Friday in the school office. Simply fill out the form and send it in with a check payable to St. Paul's SCRIP. Some items can be purchased Friday mornings "to go" cash-n-carry.

#### Yearbook Orders

Yearbooks are \$12 and can be ordered using an order form, or online at ybpay.lifetouch.com (Yearbook ID Code: 13626019). The deadline to order yearbooks is March 1, 2019.

## **School Cancellations**

As winter continues to move forward, there is a chance that school will need to be cancelled because of the snow or cold temperatures. St. Paul's Lutheran School will follow the decision of the Cudahy Public School District when it comes to the closing of school for inclement weather. If Cudahy cancels school for inclement weather, we will be closed as well. You should see the name of our school on your local television station's list of cancellations. It should also be mentioned on both WTMJ and WISN radio. We will try and send out a morning email if school is cancelled, as well as a posted note on Facebook.

## Lakeshore Wrestling Club

The Lakeshore Wrestling Club is open to boys in K5 through 8th grade. There will be an info night on February 5 at 5:00 pm in the St. Paul's gym.

# ATHLETICS

Thursday, January 31 – 4.30–7.00 PM

A & B Teams @ Home vs. Risen Savior

Friday, February 1 – 4:30–7:00 PM A & B Teams @ Home vs. Christ/St. Peter

February 7, 9 & 10 TBD

A-Team Boys WISCO Tournament

**February 14 & 16 TBD**A-Team Girls WISCO Tournament





# Go Cardinals!

All St. Paul's families are welcome to come to the games and cheer on the Cardinals!

#### NON-DISCRIMINATION POLICY

St. Paul's Lutheran School admits students of any race, color, national and ethnic origin to all the rights, privileges, programs and activities generally accorded or made available to students at the school. It does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national and ethnic origin in administration of its educational policies, admission policies, scholarship and loan programs, and athletic and other school administered programs.

